[image: image1.jpg]



Leeds MAG AGM 23rd January 2018
1. Present
Richard Manny Manton, Kate Williams, Sally Johnson, Martin Thompson, Zoe Thompson,  Gavin Weiner, Dave Taylor, Helen Taylor, Keith Maven, David Hainsworth, Chris Wallis, Chris Pursey, Jeff Linwood, Bob Hawkins, Andy Foody, Linz Foody, , John Nettleship, Marcus Houlden, Paul Battye, Steve Corbridge
RM opened the meeting and introduced Andy Foody as the Observer. 
2. Officers’ Reports
Group Report – Events attended 2017
January -   Kates Tumourversary in Prague
February -  Fred Hill Run,  An Evening With Ian Mutch
March –  Leeds Beer Festival, 6th Comedy Curry & Cupcakes
April -  An Evening with Nathan Millward, Easter Egg run
May -  Marshalling at Into The Valley,  Leeds MAG Bargain Hunt
June -  Attended Ian Williamson's funeral on behalf of Yorkshire MAG, Marshalling at Farmyard     
Party, 
July -  Leeds MAG 1st Yorkshire Day
August – Marshalling at Yorkshire Pudding, 
September – Leeds MAG Austria Holiday
October -  Leeds MAG Halloween Party
November – Wakefield MAG’s annual bikers quiz – won again
December – Toy Run to Lineham Farm, 
Plus all sorts of other events and parties, both MAG and other bike clubs, maintaining the social side of Leeds MAG.
3. Officers Reports

Richard Manny Manton (rep) 
Another very busy year both socially and politically.

We're sticking with the formula of having something, event wise, in the pipeline at all times to keep interest up and this seems to be working. We were the second highest donating group in Yorkshire for the third year running, behind East Yorkshire, but they don't count as they're a county! It would be good to get more new faces into the group as we can always accommodate more members but we are a very strong group, who know how to get things done and for this we all deserve praise and thanks.

I took on the Yorkshire rep role in October, due to no other candidates stepping forward and the total ineffectiveness of the previous rep. This has added an extra load on my time and this coupled to a crazy amount of stress from work, I have seriously considered stepping down from the Leeds MAG rep role in the last few weeks.

Socially things are ok (that’s the easy and fun bit) but it is massively frustrating when we organise a do and attendance is crap! Me and Kate don’t have a choice - we have to go, but it would be great to have supporters make an effort to join in. We have 180ish members and 500ish supporters on Facebook so this shouldn’t be an issue, but it is.

It’s also frustrating to see bikers turning up at events en masse and sharing events put on by MC’s and MCC’s in droves while MAG events are lightly supported even though our work helps all bikers. Again, this shouldn’t be an issue but it is.

We are now getting towards the sharp end of the political (boring) stuff with consultations and bikes in bus lanes and this is the stuff that I desperately need help with.

If help isn’t forthcoming, I won’t be standing next again next year. If it wasn’t for Kate’s help and encouragement I definitely wouldn’t be standing again this year.

Even though we have a full committee, me and Kate seem to do the vast majority of the running of the group and I do 99% of the political stuff - all meetings, all emails, all phone calls. That may be my problem for not delegating enough but when I have, things haven’t got done so I’ve ended up doing it anyway - This can’t carry on. I’ve got Steve Bolton, who’s doing a fantastic job on the political side, on the phone virtually every day and 20+ emails a week from him. He’s looking after Kirklees and Calderdale councils, Ian Whittaker is looking after Wakefield council and the lead council in the WYCA, Leeds is being put squarely in my lap. We are the biggest group in West Yorkshire and have the lead council in the WYCA and need a political rep to liaise with Steve and Ian to bring together the Combined Authority stuff.

I’ve spoken to Steve Corbridge, our current political rep, today who has kept tabs on all the hard copy info from Leeds and Bradford councils, and his suggestion is that if he has someone to work with, they can spur each other on and help each other out - if I delegate what needs to be done.

I'd like to get the Leeds MAG committee a bit more involved in decisions, so I'm suggesting a quarterly meeting, just for committee members, to discuss the way we're going, what's happening next and what needs doing to keep us on track.

I said this last year but now I’m doing the Yorkshire rep job it’s even more important to involve everyone on the committee.

We need to innovate to keep things fun and interesting for our members so suggestions are welcomed as always.

We’ve had quite a bit of success with the WYCC and four parts of the five point plan have been adopted but we’re still having to batter away with bikes in bus lanes, especially in Leeds.

This year we lost the East Leeds Lions due to internal club politics. I’m hoping that this scenario won’t happen again with other clubs in Leeds and Bradford but from what I’ve heard, the chances are that it will.

Anyway, let’s not dwell on all those negative connotations. Onwards and upwards.

Here's to a fun and productive 2018

Martin Thompson (vice rep)
A bit of an eye opener for the first year. Attended the training weekend in York and learnt a lot and would like to repeat it, was nervous running the meetings but happy to carry on and offer more support to Manny. Didn't realise how much goes on behind the scenes. Still make it fun, but get more involved.
Kate Williams (Treasurer)
Bottom line made £2,620 (Accounts run from Oct to end of Sept each year) £300 donation to NABD. Since then £699.01  in the bank- and just received a cheque for £100 from Steve Corbridge for the lastest 'Biker Breakfast'. Successful events were - Ian Mutch £336, Comedy Night £700, Nathan Millward £715 and our first Yorkshire Day made the most money this year at £992.
Martin Smith  (MAP Liaison)
Not in attendance - no report
Keith Maven (Membership rep)
Not aware he was Membership Rep - so no report
Marcus Houlden (Web Master)
Website - various ongoing projects, Leeds MAG page and now also running Yorkshire MAG page - which is still a work in progress but the structure looks right. Keeping everything up to date and moving servers can be time consuming, on the website most people use the parking map or online shop - and Elspeth Beard tickets are selling well online. 
Marcus Houlden (New rider rep)

 Hasn't been able to dedicate much time to this - but keeps an eye on training and changes to the current bike test systems - trying to keep on top of it and educating riders re the new rules and laws which apply. Scales and restrictions of different bike classes are still confusing.
Helen Taylor (Club liaison)

Its been a quiet year this year due to upheavals but happy to continue in the role and will work more on this in the next 12 months, and keeping the cub sites updated and move forward with publicity.
Steve Corbridge (Political officer)
Done some initial work at the beginning of the year, going to the safer roads steering group - but they are not interested in bikes, Steve is looking for an additional person to get involved - perhaps as a joint roll as its a lot to take on for one person.  Its a key role and what MAG is all about. Manny commented bike parking progress has been made, road engineering now takes motorcycles into account, moving forward on bikes in bus lanes - we are getting there - but its slow progress. Steve has been working hard on the paperwork side of things.
John Nettleship (Press liaison)
Little press to liaise with this year - so hasn't had much to do. Last year was 'reactive', but hes there if needed. Happy to step in on the political side of things at meetings etc if Manny cant make it. Perhaps need to get press more involved in the 'feel good' stuff - eg Lineham Farm visits - good publicity. 

Sally Johnson (Communication Secretary)

Continuing to help Manny where I can in my role which involves sending all the Leeds MAG email correspondence to current members, and maintaining databases of current and expired members and local clubs, and keeping Manny informed of new joiners and recent expired members in case they wish to get in touch with them.
Zoe Thompson/ Gavin Weiner - Events Promotions Secretary
New role, a few successes in the beginning, Gavin said  would like the role to be defined more so they know where they are going. Would like to sit down and work together with MAG Reps to ensure they are going down the right path. Manny admitted he needs to delegate more and discuss proactively in advance so they can have more input as to what needs to be done rather than working blind.  Zoe - there is more than can be done with the social media side - but not sure if this falls under their remit or not - need to discuss roles and responsibilities between them.
4. Goals and Missions  
1) To achieve bikes in bus lanes throughout West Yorkshire and liaise with councils to get more secure bike parking.
2) To continue to monitor Leeds City Council and their injunction to ensure that they do not get in the way of normal law abiding riders.
3.
To keep Leeds MAG as a leading group both politically and in the way that we know how to have fun and enjoy ourselves.
5. Events to attend in 2018
Fred Hill Run – 11 February
An evening with Elspeth Beard – 24 March

Daft Way Up – Charity Fundraiser MAG/McMillian – 1 – 7 April

Easter Egg Run – date to be confirmed
Yorkshire Pudding Rally – 4, 5, 6 May

Farmyard Party 15, 16, 17 June

Yorkshire Day – 28 July

Yorkshire Pudding Rally 3, 4, 5 August 
Plus attending as many rallies as possible, supporting all the other Yorkshire groups and anything we can make up as we go along!

6. Election of roles

Leeds MAG Rep
Richard Manton, proposed Paul Battye, seconded Zoe Thompson vote: unanimous
Leeds MAG Vice Rep
Martin Thompson, proposed Gavin Weiner, seconded Richard Manton vote: unanimous
Leeds MAG Treasurer
Kate Williams, proposed Dave Taylor , seconded Martin Thompson vote: unanimous
Leeds MAG MAP Liaison
Keith Maven proposed Richard Manton, seconded Paul Battye vote: unanimous

Leeds MAG Web Officer
Marcus Houlden, proposed Richard Manton, seconded Kate Williams vote: unanimous
Leeds MAG New Rider Rep
Marcus Houlden, proposed Martin Thompson, seconded Chris Pursey vote: unanimous
Leeds MAG Club Liaison
Helen Taylor proposed Sally Johnson, seconded Kate Williams, vote: unanimous
Leeds MAG Political Officer
Steve Corbridge/Keith Maven assisting, proposed Kate Williams, seconded Dave Taylor, vote: unanimous

Leeds MAG Press Liaison
John Nettleship, proposed Paul Battye, seconded Chris Wallis vote: unanimous

Leeds MAG Communication Secretary
Sally Johnson, proposed Richard Manton, seconded Kate Williams vote: unanimous

Events Promotions Secretary – to promote events in the media.
Zoe Thompson/ Gavin Weiner jointly, proposed Richard Manton, seconded Marcus Houlden vote: unanimous
7. Any other Business
Richard Manton - Spoke to Richard Thornton from Leeds Crime Prevention - to discuss best places for secure bike parking in Leeds, found out where its needed via the FB post and to just make sure what we currently have is good enough is the best starting point. Will be following up with a meeting with Nick Hunt (Leeds Parking Officer).
Richard Manton - proposing quarterly committee meetings - how do the committee want to do this? It can be as formal or informal as you want. Convene at the pub? Someone's house? Dates? Etc....to be discussed at next local meeting

Richard Manton - Manny helped everyone for their help and support

Dave Taylor - will attend and bring equipment to Leeds MAG events whenever he can but - sometimes clashes with band commitments and aware of forthcoming events which may clash, 

Is there anyone in MAG - he can provide the equipment - if someone else is willing to step in and use it.  
Chris Pursey - are we going to have a demo ride this year Need to get bikes back in the forefront of people's minds - a positive reason for a demo ride is good too - ride out/meeting point/ promotional stands etc possibly?

 Manny agreed would love to have a demo ride this year to promote bikes in bus lanes - but its still a sensitive time of the consultation stage at the moment - he may make some tentative enquiries to get a feel for council reaction to this.
Dave Taylor - said put a stand at the 'Green events' - to promote motorcycles as a solutions and get a stand there instead.

Bob Hawkins - suggested a poster campaign - with the tag lines that bike are 'part of the solution' logo
Keith Maven - re bus lanes campaign can we access surveys to compare how many vehicles/commuters into the city of Leeds compared to other cities as ammunition to get more people on bikes and bikes in bus lanes etc - we need to pull figures (not percentages) together to present our argument. 

Meeting closed.

